
Congregational 
Newsletter 

April 2019 

Statement of Purpose 
“We care for God’s children of all ages by growing disciples who make disciples.” 

 

 Wൾൽඇൾඌൽൺඒ, Aඉඋංඅ 3 
 Soup Supper, 6:00 pm  
 Lenten Service, 7:00 pm 

 Wൾൽඇൾඌൽൺඒ, Aඉඋංඅ 10 
 Soup Supper, 6:00 pm  
 Lenten Service, 7:00 pm 

 Pൺඅආ Sඎඇൽൺඒ, Aඉඋංඅ 14  
 Traditional Service, 9:00 am 
 Contemporary Service, 10:45 

am 
 22nd Annual Ecumenical Palm 

Sunday Concert, 3:00 pm 
 Mൺඎඇൽඒ Tඁඎඋඌൽൺඒ, Aඉඋංඅ 18 

 Service, 7:00 pm 
 Gඈඈൽ Fඋංൽൺඒ, Aඉඋංඅ 19 

 Children’s Service, all are                
invited, 10:00 am 

 Evening Service, 7:00 pm 
 Hඈඅඒ Sൺඍඎඋൽൺඒ, Aඉඋංඅ 20 

 Service, 5:00 pm 
 Eൺඌඍൾඋ Sඎඇൽൺඒ Sൾඋඏංർൾඌ, Aඉඋංඅ 21 

 Traditional Service, 9:00 am 
 Contemporary Service, 11:00 am 

 

AND 

CONTINUING THE 
JOURNEY THROUGH 

SOTP EASTER EGG HUNTSOTP EASTER EGG HUNT 

All Are WelcomeAll Are Welcome  Bring the kids, grandkids, 
friends, neighbors & the people that you 
meet as you’re walking down the street. 
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Brothers and Sisters in Christ
One of the great confessions of God’s presence with 
humanity is the story of Abraham and Sarah (Genesis 17:1-7). 
In spite of great difficulty and big change, our ancestors 
Abraham and Sarah travel down a path of faith, showing a desire 
to live with an attitude of gratitude toward God. They trust God to 
guide them, and to make good God’s promises. When God gives them 
a directive, they obey. When they are challenged, they look for God’s 
wisdom. When God gives them a promise, they look forward to its 
completion.  
In the meantime, they do not stop using their minds, trying to figure out 
how they can partner with God.  
Sometimes they get it wrong, but they always believe God will show up. 
And God does show up.  
Notice what Abraham does when God tells him that he and Sarah will 
have many descendants, including kings, and a land to possess 
(Genesis 17:6, 8, 16). Abraham bows clear to the ground, face down, in 
respect and humility. And what does God ask of Abraham and Sarah 
(Genesis 17: 1)?  
He asks them to walk with him, in his ways, to be without blame (Psalms 
22:24ff).  
He asks them to know that he listens to cries for help, and that he cares 
about suffering, and that he alone has dominion over all the earth.  
A descendant of theirs, King David, reminds the people to praise God, to 
honor and revere him, to seek and fear him, to turn and bow down before 
him, to kneel and worship him, and to remember what God has done 
(Psalm 22:23ff).  
We, as Abraham’s descendants, are to follow in our forefather’s ways of 
obedience (Romans 4).  
This does not mean only following the Law, for it is impossible as 
humans to be perfect. It means to have hope in God, in whom all things 
are possible.  
It means to lay aside our ego and pride, and allow God to enter into our 
thoughts and actions.  
 Have you made a gratitude list? 
 Have you seen ways that you can trust God? 
 What challenges do you bring to God in prayer?  
 Look for opportunities during this Lenten season leading us to the 

cross and Resurrection Sunday to praise and honor God? When was 
the last time you bowed down in praise of our righteous God? To 
trust God, we must come to know him.  

What points you to God? Make prayer, worship and reading the Bible a 
priority in your life.  Bless you in your journey and walk with Christ. 

Peace,  Pastor Mark 

A Note From Pastor Mark 
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Adult Education News 
For the first two weeks in April we'll continue our Lenten 
journey through God's Ten Words of Grace--the Ten 
Commandments, focusing on commandments 4-7.  How 
is it that we're to live with one another at home and in the 
world?  How can we live with family and neighbors in 

healthy relationships?  How can we make things go right when they so 
often go wrong?  Come join us on Sundays at 10:20 in the new 
Music/Education room or on Wednesdays at 11:00 in the 
education room at the far west end of our building.    

Conversation About Germany 2020 
More conversation about Germany 2020.  Thus far 20 
people have signed up for our Germany trip next year!  This 
journey includes a visit to Oberammergau to witness the 
world-famous Passion Play and then a tour of Luther's Germany, 
visiting the many places our name-sake knew and loved.  If you have 
any interest in coming along, join us for an hour on Sunday, April 
28, following the 10:45 service.  We'll meet in the adult education 
room in the "old" building, where Pastor Bill has his office.  No 
requirement to sign up but this is a good opportunity to learn what our 
trip is all about.    

Pastor Bill 

BIBLE 101 THANK YOU 
A word of deep appreciation for all who joined us last Saturday 
for Bible 101.  We've now had almost 200 people attend one of our 
three Bible101 classes during the past year.  Awesome!  If you 
participated and thought it helpful in deepening your understanding of 
the Bible, tell your friends.  We just might offer it again!   

Pastor Bill 

GIVING STATEMENTS 

GIVING STATEMENTS for the first quarter of 2019 will be sent by e-
mail April 2-4th.  Please check your e-mail or your SPAM folder for 
this statement.  We ask that you make sure your donations are 
recorded correctly as well as your 2019 pledge.  Report any 

discrepancies to Sue Wehnes.  For those without e-
mail addresses printed copies will be supplied at 
your request.  

Contact: Sue Wehnes  susanwehnes@sbcglobal.net 
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In Luke 6:27-38 Jesus gives what the church calls 
“The Sermon on the Plain”.  In this teaching, 
Jesus talks about blessings and woes as he does 
in Matthew.  But he takes it one step further as he 
calls his listeners to love their enemies, to bless 
and give even to those who curse and take.   That’s not easy!  Our 
world professes the principle of giving to those who can appreciate the 
gift and reciprocate.  But Jesus challenges us to a higher standard; to 
give to those who most likely won’t respond appropriately. 
In this passage, Jesus is speaking not to the world in general, but to 
his followers, those who like us, the kingdom of God already belongs.  
They (and we) can expect to be treated unjustly by the world, yet they 
(and we) are to respond as those who are already shaped by our new 
identity as the children of God. 
But how do they (and we) do that?  How do we live differently from the 
world regarding our enemies?  
Jesus give his listeners (and us) new lenses through which to view the 
situation.  From Jesus’ point of view, we are the ones who are blessed 
because of our share in the kingdom, even though we may be hated 
and insulted.  Our generosity is modeled after the mercy of God and 
comes out of that same abundance.  We are to give, not from the 
position of one oppressed, but of one who already shares in God’s 
riches. By giving without expectation of repayment, we who are Jesus’ 
disciples can help to break the expected cycle of retribution.   
As a child I was often told to live by the “golden rule”; do unto others 
as you would have them do unto you.  That is a great was to love 
others and to treat people kindly.  But Jesus radically challenges us to 
go one step further.  We are to love our enemies and that is a very 
difficult task indeed.  Our response is not to be based on their 
behavior.  According to Jesus, enemies are not only to be forgiven, but 
like friends, are to be loved, blessed and prayed for.  Enemies are on 
equal footing with friends.  Turn your cheek, give your coat, hand over 
your shirt, to anyone…everyone, for all are equal, enemies and 
friends.  Jesus’ call is to do good to those who do bad to us. 
The dilemma…how do we move away form our natural instinct to 
match ugly word for ugly word, hurt for hurt, to make sure others know 
how bad they have been to us? How do we live our lives with grace 
and kindness instead of harboring hurts and anger or reacting with 
words or actions that seek to answer hurt with more hurt? 
The invitation of Jesus is to live in a way contrary to our human nature, 
a way that is only possible as we live out of a new power, born from 
above.  Faith in Christ is more than agreeing with doctrines, it’s a way 
of life that is different to our own inclinations. 
Jesus revealed that the nature of God is to be merciful.  The next time 

(Continued on page 5) 

Ministry Musings 
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we want to react, we need to both remember God’s great mercy and 
then call on his power to live as a people to whom God has shown 
mercy. 

Donna Kelly 

(Continued from page 4) 

Ministry Musings (Cont.) 

Are you new to the Lutheran tradition or has it been a 
while since confirmation? Come join us for Suppers 
With Luther where we will explore the basics of who 
Luther was and who we are as Lutherans.  
We will meet from 5:30 to 6:45 pm (we will be done in 
time for worship at 7) on Wed March 13th, 20th , 27th 
and April 3rd , 10th and 17th . Our Lenten Soup Suppers will be 
available (freewill offering). So come and join us for learning, fun 
and fellowship (as well as a great dinner)!  

Contact: Donna Kelly through the church office or at 
donna@sotpmail.com.  

SUPPERS WITH LUTHER 

Our annual Spring Sale is coming! It will be before 
and after all services on March 30 & 31 and April 
the 6th & 7th.  Keep in mind that every penny from 
our sales goes toward paying off our new sanctuary.  Our sales will 
take place in the crossroads.  See you there, SOTP Crafters 

SPRING CRAFT SALE 

“Come and see!” Jn 2:46b.  If you have been 
worshipping with us for a while here at SOTP and would 
like to know more about us as a worshipping 
community, we would love to have you join us at our 
New Member Gathering.  We will be offering the 
gathering on Sunday, May 5th from 3:00-5:30 pm. This 

will be an opportunity for you to learn more about the life and 
ministry of SOTP and for you to consider prayerfully whether or not 
you want to formally become a member of the SOTP family.   
We will welcome new members on the following Sunday, May 12th.  
If you have any questions, please contact either Pastor Mark or 
Donna Kelly through the church office.  

Contact: Donna Kelly through the church office or at 
donna@sotpmail.com.  

NEW MEMBER GATHERING 
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GRIEF JOURNEY CONTINUES 

If you have lost a loved one and would like to be part of 
a group that can provide support, comfort and ideas for 
journeying through this season of grief, we here at 
Shepherd of the Prairie would like to provide that kind 
of opportunity for you.  There are no requirements, or 
need to commit to a specific length of time to attend, 
nor that you must attend every session; you don’t even 
need to speak except to introduce yourself and tell us who you have 
lost.  There is no charge for participation in this group.  
This group is for all who have lost a loved one whether it is a spouse, 
parent, sibling, child, grandchild, friend or any other relational loss.  We 
meet every other Monday evening and our April meetings will be  April 
2, 16, and 30 from 6:30 to 8 pm.   
If you have any questions or to sign up, please contact Donna Kelly at 
donna@sotpmail.com or 214-676-1788 or through the church office. 

NEW MISSIONARY SPONSORSHIP 

Mission Team wishes to announce the SOTP's 
sponsorship of  new missionaries! They are the Rev. 
Cynthia Holder Rich and the Rev. Mark Rich. Cynthia 
and Mark serve as instructors in Theology at Tumaini 
University Makumira,Tanzania.  
Twenty years ago they served for several years as 
ELCA missionaries in Madagascar. Since their 3 

children are now adults they have returned to this ministry. 
Their home bases in the states are wide spread-Illinois,Ohio, 
Massachuetts and Oregon. 
Pray for Cynthia and Mark and for their continuing good works in 
Tanzania. 

Join us for a continental breakfast between 
services on Easter.  

More information coming soon. 
Note service times are 9am (traditional) &           

11am (contemporary) 

EASTER CONTINENTAL BREAKFAST 
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EASTER FLOWER ORDERS DUE MARCH 31 

Your Worship Committee is busy 
planning to decorate the church for 
Easter and WE NEED YOUR HELP.  
The committee will be selling spring 
flowers beginning on March 23 and 24 
and then again on March 30-31 to 
decorate the church on Easter morning .  
The order must be turned into 
Countryside Nursery by April 1st. 
There are seven flower choices from Easter Lilies, Azaleas, 
Hydrangeas, Daffodils, Tulips and Hyacinths.  Prices range from 
$12.50 to $35.00.  People purchasing the Azaleas and Hydrangea 
will have their plants labelled with their names to take home and 
plant in their garden after Easter.  Everyone is invited to take their 
plants home after the 11am service on Easter Sunday. 
Order forms will be available at church.  Payment at the time of 
purchase helps us!  
Remember that sales for Easter Flowers is two weekends only.  
Beginning March 23 and ending March 31. 
Thank you for always supporting this special time in the church’s life 
and helping us make the new sanctuary beautiful for Easter. 

Tඉ඘ඍඛගකඡ: Wඍඉඞඑඖඏ D඗එඖඏ Jඝඛගඑඋඍ…. 
Tapestry: Weaving Doing Justice, Loving 
Mercy, Following the Spirit (Micah 6:8) 

I am Bob Lesher, retired ELCA pastor, and my 
wife and I are members of SOTP. I am a 
spiritual directorand trained in anti-racism. The 
two threads that have led my faith journey are 
spiritual growth and justice. I have been working 

with Pastor Mark and Donna Kelly to offer a group that weaves the 
similar journeys of SOTP members and others. The tapestry we 
come up with will be a surprise. 

We would plan to start the group(s) in early May, meeting every other 
week, for an hour and a half, and run until the fall. Our time together 
would use doing spiritual practices, the stories of working for justice, 
and our faith journeys. As we do this the Spirit WILL weave our 
tapestry. Our goal will be a justice related action in the community 
that grows out of the stories and life we share together.  

Contact: Bob Lesher  pastorbob-48@hotmail.com 
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LOVE IN A GLOVE BOX 

TAKE THE SOTP ADULT MUNCH A BUNCH 
CHALLENGE! 

This is a super club think out of the box idea just for 
something fun and different 
We will be dividing into groups of 6 to 8 adults, 
gathering for a meal 4 times between May and Aug. 
One person(s) will host the first time supplying the main course while 
the others bring desserts, salad and appetizers. And then the next 
ones host main meal etc. 

THE MUNCH A BUNCH CHALLENGE 
IS THAT ALL FOODS MUST BE FINGER FOOD ONLY! 

No knives or forks allowed!  Toothpicks only! 
WE ALREADY HAVEAT LEAST  6 HOMES SIGNED UP TO GET 
GROUPS STARTED.  WE’D LOVE TO HAVE YOU TO BE PART OF 
A GROUP? 
You can sign up ANY ONE OF 3 ways 

1) Online at www.bit.ly/2ScMN74 
2) Contact Sandy Hupert 224-569-6041 sandyhupert@gmail.com 

(Questions Welcomed) 
3) Sign up on the Yellow sign up sheet on the Bulletin Board in the 

hall by the office 

SOTP ADULT MUNCH A BUNCH CHALLENGE 

SOTP BOWLING UPDATE 
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Nൾൾൽඌ Tඁංඌ Wൾൾ඄ൾඇൽ: 
Sඇൺർ඄ඌ, Iඇඌඍൺඇඍ Mൺඌඁൾൽ Pඈඍൺඍඈൾඌ 
Dൾඈൽඈඋൺඇඍ, Rൺඓඈඋඌ, Cൺඇඇൾൽ Fඋඎංඍ 

 

 

A   ,     SOTP   
"F  P ”          . 

 

FOOD PANTRY 

We started accepting registration for the 2019-2020 school year 
on February 1st.  Our preschool has programs for children ages 2-4 
(by September 1, 2019).   

Children do not need to be potty trained.   

Our class sizes are small (not more than 10-12 
per class).  1, 2, 3 or 4 day classes are 
available to both members and non-members.  
For more information please contact Jill 
Gillming at LittleLambs@sotpmail.com or go to 
our website and look under FORMS for CLASS 
REGISTRATION. 

LITTLE LAMBS PRESCHOOL REGISTRATION 

 STORIES FOR A SPRING EVENING! 

Saturday, April 6, 2019   6:30-9:00 pm 
In the new fellowship space. 

Come share a FREE evening of storytelling, music, and 
refreshments for families and children of all ages; featuring award 
winning and favorite storytellers Jim May, Megan Wells, Martina 

Mathisen, and Andy Talley, along with 
members of the McHenry County 
Storytelling Guild. The Woodland Spirit 
Native American Flute Circle will play and 
share their beautiful handmade flutes. 
Questions? Contact Pastor Bill or Carol 
Waxenberg at cwaxenberg48@gmail.com 
or 815-529-1805. 

 6:30-7:15 pm: Interactive stories for young children 

 7:15-7:30 pm: Music by the Woodland Spirit Flute Circle 

 7:30-9:00 pm: Stories for adults and families 
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Sඍඖඌ Kඑඌඛ ගඐඍ W඗කඔඌ 

Lඍඖගඍඖ Oඎඎඍකඑඖඏඛ 
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Mඍඖ’ඛ Fඍඔඔ඗ඟඛඐඑ඘ Bකඍඉඓඎඉඛග ~ Nඍඟ Dඉඡ! 

SAVE THE DATE! 
Wednesday, June 19, 2019, 

9—11:30 am  

Help do God’s Work with Your 
Hands at the Northern Illinois Food Bank.  The Mission Team has 
agreed with the Food Bank for our church to provide 50 volunteers to 
help put together food items to feed our hungry neighbors. Anyone 
requiring a sit-down job is welcome to sign up.  

Whether you have been there or not in the past, you will discover how 
great it feels to assist.  If you have any questions, or want to sign up, 
please call Dave or Sharon Stangle at 224-628-2107 or email 
stangle.ds@gmail.com 

As the Isaiah 58:10 tells us, “Feed the hungry and help those in 
trouble, then your light will rise and the darkness around you will be as 
bright as day.” 

NORTHERN IL FOOD BANK 
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FINANCIAL NEWS 

Treasurer’s Report as of January 31, 2019 
 
General Fund Report   The General Fund Balance is $204,481.  Income for the 
month was $80,582(About $30,000 is pre-pay for the year) and Expenses for 
the month were $58,577.  
 
Mortgage Service Fund Report  The Mortgage Service Fund Balance is 
approximately $50,747 pending some final adjustments and return of funds 
from the City of Huntley. 
  For Month 
General Fund  Actual   Budget  Difference 
      Income: $  80,582 $  66,658 $  13,924 
      Expenses: $  58,577 $  66,663 $  (8,086) 
      
       
As of January 31, 2019 Fund Balances are as shown in the following table. 
 
General Fund       2019 Amt.     2018 Amt.  
  General Fund     $ 204,481    $ 182,436  
  Restricted Reserves       $ 136,343    $ 132,335  
  Temporary Restricted Funds    $ 150,731    $ 261,156  
  Endowment Fund             $   12,002    $   11,422   
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 

Daniel L. Wentzloff 
Church Council  Treasurer 

CONGREGATIONAL COUNCIL

Bud Hansen, President   Matt Greene, Vice President    
Dan Wentzloff, Treasurer    

   Nancy Ottinger     Carla Elam     Sarah Wolf  
Marlene Boehler      Cliff Dungey      Sheri Ott 
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STAFF 
 

Pastor Mark Boster                   
Senior Pastor                         

pastormark@sotpmail.com 
Pastor Bill Waxenberg                 

Director of Adult Education          
pastorbill@sotpmail.com 

Greg Dowell                          
Youth and Family Ministries Coordinator   

greg@sotpmail.com 

Tyler Greene                         
Contemporary Worship Leader                   

Tyler@sotpmail.com 
Donna Kelly                          

Connections Facilitator 
donna@sotpmail.com 

Daryl Laird 
Business Administrator 
Daryl@sotpmail.com 

Dennis Lilla                          
Technology Support Manager               

sotpmail.com 

Jane McMullen                        
Director of Music & Worship            

jane@sotpmail.com

Michelle Rankin                       
Office Manager           

michelle@sotpmail.com 
Dave Shotick                         

Accounting Administrator        
dave@sotpmail.com 

 
 

LITTLE LAMBS  
PRESCHOOL STAFF 

 

Jill Gillming                           
Preschool Director 

LittleLambs@sotpmail.com 

Jeni McCann 
Jeni@sotpmail.com 

Emily Schoenberg 
Emily@sotpmail.com

 

APRIL BIRTHDAYS STAFF
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APRIL SCHEDULES 

 
 April 6 & 7 April 13 & 14 April 18 & 19 April 20 & 21 April 27 & 28 

Presiding Minister Pastor Mark Boster 

Assisting 
Minister  

HELP 
NEEDED 

SIGN UP AT 
www.bi t . ly
/2UPfVT2  

9:00 AM - 
Donna 

Sorensen 
 Wayne Schmidt Kathy Pizarro 

10:45 
AM Tamara Uteg -  Tim Reincke - 

Bulletin & 
Newsletter 

Folders 
FRI 

June Kobler 
Annette Carlson 

Marian 
Mesenbrink 
Jody Linton 

APRIL 18TH: HELP NEEDED 
SIGN UP AT 

WWW.BIT.LY/2ASFK3Y 

Elaine Neukirch 
Donna Turner 
Alice Hallett 

HELP NEEDED 

Coffee Hour 
Host 

    

Coffee Hour 
Treats 

      

Communion 
Assistants  

HELP 
NEEDED 

SIGN UP AT 
www.bi t . ly
/2UPfVT2  

9:00 AM 

Laura Hinkle 
Jill Hoffman 

Judie Symbal 
Donna 

Sorensen 

Carolyn Cuttle 
Ed Cuttle 

Jill Hoffman 
 Judie Symbal  

10:45 
AM 

Sandy Hupert 
Laura Hinkle 

Elaine Neukirch  

Communion 
Bread   SUN  

Rachael 
Yndestad     

Communion 
Set Up & 

Take Down  

5:00 
SAT Sue Mattiucci, Barb Hoppensteadt, Tom & Tamara Polzin 

9:00 AM 
Jill Hoffman 

Donna 
Newbanks 

Alice Miller  
Barb Davis   

Judy Lindsey 
Sandy 

Schuessler  

Adele Wogstad 
Judie Symbal 

10:45 
AM 

Sandy Hupert 
Merrily Burkland  

Jan & Don 
Koerner  Marlene Boehler 

Sandy Petersen 
Pam & Darren 

Walloch 

Counters MON Donna Turner, Warren Brody, Rick Miller, Fred Wysk 

Greeters 

HELP      
NEEDED  

5:00 
SAT Stevie Massei Steve & Linda 

Murphy   Vik Bekeris Karen Eckert 

9:00 AM 
Cheryl Adams 
PJ Knudsen 
Terry Halpin  

Donna 
Sorensen  

Carol Bletz 
Terry Halpin 

4/19 at 7pm:  
Ron & PJ 
Knudsen 

Terry Halpin 

Len & Dolly 
Cardascio  

Terry Halpin 

Dolly Cardascio 
Cheryl Adams 
Terry Halpin  

10:45 
AM 

Layne Jodway 
Bob & Carolyn 

Malm 

Layne Jodway 
Bob & Carolyn 

Malm 
 

Dolly Cardascio 
Bob & Carolyn 

Malm 

Bob & Carolyn 
Malm 

  

Nursery 
9:00 AM Jen Nagel Jen Powe  Jen Powe 

10:45 
AM 

Jeni McCann 
Jen Nagel Jen Powe  Blue Geller 

Judie Symbal 

Judie Symbal 

Sandy Hupert 

Readers  
9:00 AM 

Marilyn 
Sauerberg Carolyn Cuttle 

10:45 
AM 

Donna Kelly Rachael 
Yndestad 

HELP NEEDED 
SIGN UP AT www.bi t . ly /2UPfVT2  
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 APRIL SCHEDULES (C඗ඖග.) 
 April 6 & 7 April 13 & 14 April 18 & 19 April 20 & 21 April 27 & 28 

Ushers 
HELP NEEDED 

Contact:  
Andrew 
Szekely  

Andrew.Szekel
y@outlook.com 

SAT     
5:00 PM 

DENNIS 
MINUTILLO 

Carol Minutullo  

JIM MURPHY 
Diana Murphy 

MAUNDY 
THURSDAY 
7pm:  Donna 

Kelly 
Dave & Sharon 

Stangle 

BARB 
HOPPENSTEADT 
Carol Hartman 
Sue Mattiucci 
Vik Bekeris 

STEVE 
MURPHY 

Randi Dawson 

SUN   
9:00 AM 

WAYNE 
SCHMIDT 

Walter Lemke 
Warren Brody 

Joanne 
Bychowsky  

JACK CONTI 
Merlyn & Harriet 

Thompson 
Dick Gerhart 
Vik Bekeris 
(1 Volunteer 

Needed) 

JACK CONTI 
Ed & Carolyn 

Cuttle 
Vik Bekeris 

(2 Volunteers 
Needed) 

ED CUTTLE 
Carolyn Cuttle 
Ralph & Sue 

Wehnes 
Dennis 

Houghton 
Len Cardascio 

Jerry & Pat 
Darow (T)  

SUN    
10:45 
AM 

BOB 
MCDUFFEE 
Vik Bekeris 

Chuck Peterson 
Jacob Fiandalo 

Jeff Ottens  

MARK 
FRENDREIS 
Charlie Powe 
Vik Bekeris 

Sandi Stewart 
Todd Johnson 
(1 Volunteer 

Needed)  

GOOD FRIDAY 
7pm:  

Andrew Szekely 
Donna Kelly 
(1 Volunteer 

Needed) 

Andrew Szekely 
Bob McDuffee 
Sandi Steward 
Jessica Panella 

Kim Szekely 
(1 Volunteer 

Needed)  

ANDREW 
SZEKELY 

Jim & Marina 
Rhode 

Kim Szekely 
Bob Mollis 

Ronda 
Shoemaker 
Vik Bekeris  

Visuals 
9:00 AM  Josh Harding  Josh Harding Josh Harding 

10:45 
AM Jack Ott Alan Torkelson   Alan Torkelson 

Welcome 
Center 

9:00 AM 
Chuck & Bonnie 

Bayser  
Cheryl Adams 
Donna Allen  

 

Jan Suski  
Joyce 

Thompson  

Eileen Gerald 
Joanne 

Bychowsky  

10:45 
AM 

Marty Jacobsen 
Jan Curtiss  

Sandy Werner 
Noreta Walker  

Elaine Neukirch 
Judy Petropolus  

Steve & Carol 
Legel 

Worship 
Band  

10:45 
AM 

VOCALS: 
Annette Boster  

Dana Turk 
Jen Huston 

Pam Walloch 

VOCALS: Chris 
Brittain, Jim 
Rhode, Kim 

Szekely 

 

VOCALS:  
Bailey Greene 

Chelsea 
Greene,  

Casey Rhode 

 

Worship 
Flowers  

Dona Flodin, 
Celebrating 

Paul’s Birthday 

Lent / Holy Week / Easter 
(Easter flower information on page 7) 

Sound   

SAT 
5pm 

Dan Wills Dan Wills  Dick Brush Dick Brush 

9:00 AM Jim Rice Tom Polzin  Jim Rice Tom Polzin 

10:45 
AM 

Brian Ott Tim Torkelson  Brian Ott Tim Torkelson 


